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1991 January
LAGAR Meeting
at Seattle August of 1990
Steven Wheeler, founder of LAGAR in 1989, gave a brief intro​duction for the new members on the history of the group, its pur​pose and the newsletter. He dis​cussed the role of the male and fe​male co-chairs. Each chair is elected for a term of two years with one chair being elected each year. Brenda Banks identified herself as our new representative to Council and mentioned the need for pro​gram proposals for next year. Richard Engman reported on the social events for Seattle.
Deborah Shelby gave a slide show presentation of her tour of eight repositories in the Midwest which house gay-specific material. The organized archives portrayed were the Milwaukee Lesbian Archives (just starting); Lesbian Resource Center of Dallas (one year old); Happy Foundation in San Antonio TX; Kentucky Gay and Lesbian Resource Center in Louisville; Uni​versity of Michigan at Ann Arbor's Special Collections Department, home of the Labadie Collection; the Gay and Lesbian Archives of Texas at Dallas; the Gerber/Hart Library of the Midwest Lesbian and Gay Resource Center in Chicago; and the Metropolitan Community Church's Archives in Houston. This first review was of mainly com​munity-based archives. These are the hardest to ferret out. If you know of any gay-related archives or collections in community-based ar​chives or other traditional archives that are not entered in the list in this issue, contact Deborah Shelby at 2625 West 45th St, Austin TX 78731; (512) 454-9259.

LAGAR Project
The ground work for the SAA-LAGAR project has begun. This proposed guide will locate gay materials, collections or archives throughout the United States and Canada. More details on this pro-ject will come in future issues of this newsletter.
SAA in Philadelphia
Douglas Haller, a LAGAR member in Philadelphia, is on the Host Committee for the SAA meeting in Philadelphia. He is interested in planning local arrangements for LAGAR and possibly a guide to the city. He is seeking an interested woman knowledgeable of the city's gay life to augment his sparse in​formation on the lesbian com​munity there. The editor would also like to thank Douglas for sub​mitting many archival news notes for this newsletter. Anyone finding archivally newsworthy articles should send a copy to the editor.
NEWS NOTES Philadelphia Archives
The Lesbian and Gay Library/Ar​chives of Philadelphia is open every Saturday from Noon to 6 PM at Penguin Place, 211 South Quince St. They have a collection of over 3000 books (1000 circulat​ing) and over 200 periodicals. Volunteers needed to expand hours and service. Call (215) 923-5956 and leave a message. [Source: Au Courant (Philadelphia), 1990 Jan 08] 

Official Photographer in SF
Darlene/Photo Graphics was the of​ficial photographer for the 1990 San Francisco Lesbian/Gay Free​dom Day Parade and Celebration. She has been actively documenting our community through photo​graphy for many years and was honored this year in SF with the Cable Car Award. She will also be creating a photographic archives for those in future years who wish access to images of the activities at SF's Lesbian/Gay Freedom Day ac​tivities. [Source: Parade 90 (Maga​zine of the 1990 SF Gay Parade)]
Laine Family Foundation
The Laine Family Foundation is a private, charitable foundation which donates funds for activities and projects of merit within the gay community. The Laine Family Foundation only provides funds to state and federally certified non​profit, tax exempt organizations support and enrich our community through entertainment and/or ser​vice. Brief requests for funding in 1992 should be made before 1991 Oct 01 for dispersal in mid-Decem​ber of 1991. Requests for matching fund grants are favorably viewed. Real estate purchases are not funded. Requests should include:
1. Target clients/service recipients (individual or community)
2. Service/activity description (and implementation plan if new ser​vice)
3. Financial accounting procedure
4. Name, phone number and ad​dress of a contact person to ans​wer questions from the Founda​tion.
All funding requests must be sub​mitted to: Laine Family Founda​tion, Suite 170, FOB 410990, San Francisco CA 94141-0990. [Source: Seattle Gay News, 1990 Aug 31]
Lesbian and Gay Heritage Al​liance
The Alliance meets every first Thursday on the month, 7 to 9 PM. This group is interested in recover​ing, preserving and understanding gay history. Contact Susan Nelson (206) 726-9763 or Bill Wright (206) 323-3007 [Source: Seattle Gay News, 1990 Aug 31]
Archives to Document FBI Harassment of Gays
Daniel C Tsang, a bibliographer at the University of California at Ir-vine, has begun to collect docu​ments relating to the FBI harass​ment of gays since the liberation movement in the 1950s. The "Les​bian and Gay Declassified Docu​mentation Project" is a collection of government papers released under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA). The FBI has promised Tsang some 17,000 pages of investi​gatory files on gay people. Tsang hopes to augment these files with personal files of material relative to his topic. Anyone wishing to help Tsang may contact him at PO Box 28977, Santa Ana, CA 92799 or call (714) 856-4978. [Source: The Guide, 1991  Jan, 11:1]

Lesbian Archives of Paris
After five years of collecting and documenting French Lesbian his​tory, culture and politics, the Les​bian Archives of Paris is facing evic​tion. New quarters are needed to house this rich collection of docu​ments. Contributions for their relocation fund can be mailed to: Archives Lesbiennes, BP 362, 75526 Paris II France [Tel 48.05.25.89]. [Source: Gay Com​munity News, 1991 Feb 04-10]
Directory of Gay and Lesbian Library Workers
Last year the American Library As​sociation's Gay & Lesbian Task Force published their first directory of 87 people which included ar​chivists. LAGAR urges all members to submit a listing for this year's edition. The first edition asked for your name, position, education, memberships, activities, interests, publications and comments. Its purpose is to allow librarians and archivists to locate and consult with others who have worked on a gay-related collection building, catalog​ing, exhibiting, etc. for networking ideas. The Directory will allow non-gay people in our professions to find a knowledgeable expert when they need a gay consultant, speaker or panel member. Submissions for this year's edition should be ad​dressed to: Adam Schiff, California Academy of Sciences, Golden Gate Park, San Francisco CA 94118-4599. [Source: Directory (1990)]

LAGAR needs your help!
Included with this newsletter are two lists: one of known archives with gay-related material and one of LAGAR's current membership. Please review the archives list. If you have any corrections or addi​tions, send them to the newsletter editor at the address below.
Everyone should verify their ad​dress on the membership list. We hope to have your verified address (and knowing if it is work or home) and both work and home tele​phone numbers for our files. For those people using home ad​dresses, we would like your work affiliation even if it is non-archival in nature. This information is re​quested for the use of SAA, LAGAR and its members for networking purposes. We feel it is a benefit that should be provided to LAGAR members.
Members are urged to share any in​formation they may find. If you see an article that may be of interest to other LAGAR members, please send a copy of the article with the source to the editor. Your help is greatly appreciated!
Send all corrections and additions to the newsletter editor at:
Scott A Bartley
N.E.H.G.S.             99-101 Newbury St Boston MA 02116
